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March 1, 2011

Gadsden ISD Board of Education

Audit Committee Report

The GISD Board of Education Audit Committee met on March 1, 2011 to discuss recommendations for an audit firm for the annual audit for the year ended June 30, 2011.  Additional items were also discussed regarding audits and procedures related to internal controls.

1.  Recommendation for June 30, 2011 Financial Audit.  The committee recommended that the District retain Griego Professional Services, LLC as the auditor for the fiscal year ended June 30, 2011.  The Office of the State Auditor has provided notification for audit services for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2011 and the District can now request a proposal from audit firms.  Griego Professional Services, LLC will be contacted by the Finance Department regarding a proposal for this audit.  The Finance Department will submit the recommendation to the Office of the State Auditor as required under the Audit Rule.
2. Status of the Audit Findings from the June 30, 2010 Financial Audit.  An update will be provided to the Audit Committee and the board in conjunction with the response to be provided to the NM Public Education Department.  The response will be presented to the Board of Education at the April 14, 2011 Regular Board meeting.  The response to NM PED must be presented to the Board of Education for approval.
3. Policy or procedure to review payment transactions.  The audit committee has proposed that a sample of payments be selected each month from the schedule of checks.  The documents related to the payments selected will be reviewed to verify that all required documents and internal control procedures have been followed.  As this process is implemented the procedure will be documented and a draft of the procedure and/or any related policy change will be presented to the Board to formalize this review process.
